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Business Enterprise Program

Services for the Blind Branch

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services

1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

Phone:  808-586-5283

Fax:  808-586-4143

M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Thursday, July 9, 2020
PLACE:
Ho’opono


1901 Bachelot Street


Honolulu, HI  96817


(via Skype or Call-in)
PRESENT:

1. ​Regular Committee:  Stan Young, Kyle Aihara, Dane Alani, Chris Akamine, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Lespaul Naki, Clyde Ota, and Don Patterson 
2. Members:  Evelyn Ah San, Dyllon Asami, David Cameron, Ted Chinn, Joel Cho, Ron Flormata, Liza Galiza, Wilmer Galiza, Kenny Johnson, Shontel Jones, Roxane Kaneshiro-Sasaki, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Lyn Pasak, Wanda Takaesu, and Myles Tamashiro
3. Ho'opono:  VRA Maureen Bates, SBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Stan called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

VF #M-2 KAHULUI AIRPORT:
1. Gate 27:  Stan noted that the main reason for this meeting is because Clyde has elected to retire at #M-2 so there are 3 questions to consider continuing facility:  a) do we continue with a single vendor, b) do we put 2 vendors in because of Gate 27, or c) do we put 2 vendors in as partners?  There was 1 testimony received from Joel, but he stated if the facility will remain as is or as a partner then to disregard testimony.
Stan noted the following factors to consider:  a) the 2 facilities are not equal, the current stand is located on the rotunda where passengers are either entering from security or leaving the airport, and our main customers are the passengers flying out essentially on domestic or international travel, b) Gate 27 is located on the opposite side at the end of the wing, c) the airport is in the process of relocating most of the domestic and international flights to the north end of the airport, apart from inter-island flights which will remain in the south end, the advantage of current stand is it’s in the rotunda, the disadvantage is it will be mainly inter-island flights, d) due to delays in obtaining a building permit for Gate 27, price estimate to build out has likely increased.  For these reasons, he recommended to continue with 1 vendor.  If we put 2 vendors in as partners, we will need to find 2 partners who are compatible and are equal in financial and management capabilities or there may be serious consequences.
Ivy feels due to the pandemic, it will be detrimental to put 2 vendors.
Lyn added because of the long history of planning Gate 27 build out and nothing’s happened, there’s nothing to offer.

Following discussion, Stan entertained for a motion to keep Kahului Airport at 1 vendor.  Ivy moved that we keep Kahului Airport at 1 vendor.  Dane seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
2. Financial Responsibilities of Gate 27, Architectural Plans, Procurement of Construction Contract:  Stan reported that Clyde spent $42,483 over a 3-year period and spent an estimated $28,000+ for upgrades in his current facility, and recommended that Clyde be reimbursed for these amounts and that all rights for the plans to modify existing stand and Gate 27 be turned over to them for use by the new blind vendor.  Ivy moved to reimburse Clyde $42,683 and an additional estimated $30 thousand for a total of about $70 thousand.  Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
ON-SITE EVALUATION 2-YEAR EXTENSION OR OTHERWISE DUE TO COVID-19 PANDEMIC:

Stan noted that on-site evaluations are normally good for 1 year and are usually done for vendors who have applied for a facility, but because most facilities have been closed and staff is not at liberty to do on-site evaluations during the pandemic, unless anyone has applied for other facilities within the last year, their on-site evaluations have expired.  He noted the agency proposed a 2-year extension or otherwise due to the COVID pandemic.   He proposed that the agency use the last on-site evaluation on file, whether it’s 1 year or 5 years old.  

Following discussion, Dane moved that we use the last on-site evaluation on file.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Dane moved to adjourn the meeting.  Steve seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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